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2018-2019   

Welcome to the
29th Annual Changeover

of the
Rotary Club of Roseville Chase

 

2019 - 2020

President for 2018-2019 Richard Green
will be continuing in the role of 
President for the 2019-2020 Rotary Year
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CHANGEOVER NIGHT
9th July 2019

PROGRAM

6.30 PM	 Fellowship						      Golf Club Lounge
		
7.00 PM	 Call to Order					     MC Ian Garrard
		  Welcome and Introduction			   MC Ian Garrard
		  Rotary Thanks					     MC Ian Garrard
		  Toast to Australia & Rotary International	 PDG PP Greg Muldoon
		  Response to Toast				    DG Kalma McLellan
		  Thank you to Wives & Partners		  PP Neil Howie
		

MAIN COURSE SERVED

		  Introduction					     MC Ian Garrard
		  President’s Report 2018/19 (Page 3)	 President Richard Green
		  Director Reports 2018/19 (Pages 5-16)  For information
		  Announcement and Presentation
		   of President’s Club Awards			   President Richard Green
		

DESSERT, TEA  & COFFEE
		
		  There is no Induction of a President as the President for 2018/2019, 		
		  Richard Green, is continuing as President  for 2019-2020

		  Introduction of 2019-2020 Board		  President Richard Green
		  The Year Ahead	 (Page 17)			   President Richard Green
		  Paul Harris Fellow Awards			   P P Neil Howie &
									         DG Kalma McLellan

		  Closing Remarks					    President Richard Green
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PRESIDENT AND DIRECTOR’S REPORTS, 2018-2019

President’s Report - Year Ending 30 June 2019

This year has been an interesting year. Inspite of  the members 
being involved in other activities and most members going 
on holidays for extensive periods, the club has been able to 
achieve quite a lot.

  To enable the club to elect a president who might be  absent 
from the club for periods, the bylaws were changed.The bylaws 
were updated and simplified . The position of Vice President 
was introduced . A maximum of two Vice Presidents can be 

nominated by the President or elected by the board.

We had a number of meetings with Chatswood Rotary Club but it was decided for 
now, that the two clubs would not merge.

We had many good meetings with high quality speakers. There was a slight 
change of the program chairman but as most of the speakers had been arranged, 
this had no effect on the meetings. The three sergents did  a good job  running the 
meetings and fine sessions.

Sue Ward arranged an enjoyable Christmas party with past exchange student 
Carol Viotto present. Two restaurant dinners were also arranged. These were 
enjoyed by the members and their partners.

We had a debate against Lindfield Rotary Club at one of their meetings, which we 
narrowly won.

There was a Rotary Foundation meeting with a number of District Foundation 
officers present to see Neil Howie receive a Paul Harris sapphire pin for his work 
at the club and district level . We also made a donation to The Foundation.

The club was involved with all aspects of youth, except the youth exchange 
program .  For the first time we sent a student to Canberra for Rotary Experience 
in Citizenship. This proved to be a great success.  We ran an essay and public 
speaking competitions for the three local primary schools .We presented  awards 
to pupils at 8 schools in the area .We helped at the Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Maths (STEM) Forum and conducted mock interviews at Killara 
High School. As in the past we manned the BBQs for Fathers day at Roseville 
Public School. This year we were also asked to help on Mother’s day. 
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On the fund raising front we held a fun run and although we did not raise as much 
we learnt some lessons for the future.
The wine and cheese tasting evening was successful and  was a good social 
function. 

We continued to hold Bunnings  BBQs which are also a chance for members to 
mix. 

Really to contribute to all the charities / activities we need to raise more funds.

We used our funds for youth activities , The Rotary Foundation , a donation to 
Carevan, a donation towards a head coil for RNSH , a water tank for Trundle 
Central school and some other smaller donations.

As a community activity, a small group carried out graffiti removal  We participated 
in Clean up Australia with the assistance of the East Roseville scouts.The scouts 
also helped with the fun run and we were represented at their 70th anniversary 
celebrations. Our club again conducted the Tree of Joy.

I would like to thank the board, the members of the club who helped where they 
could and their partners.

I would like to thank Peter Lefmann in particular who has been the secretary 
for 12 years and who will take a rest from the board. I would also thank him for 
organising the Bunnings BBQs.  He will continue with this activity

John Hartley has decided to close Party Time Hire so we would like to thank him 
and his family for all the help they have been to the club for the life of the club.

There will be little change in the management of the club next year so I hope that 
the club will continue with many of the activities in the next year.

Richard Green

President 2018-2019
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Club Administration 
Director’s Report

 2018-2019

Director; PDG PP Greg Muldoon
Club Meetings
The Club has continued with the twice-monthly meetings this Rotary year.

Thanks must go to Sergeant-at-Arms Ian Garrard, ably assisted by Corporals 
Sue Ward and Allan Farrar, for continuing to keep the Fine sessions interesting 
and entertaining.
Thank you also to  Avis Manukian for the onerous task of Attendance Officer.

Membership
We commenced the year with 25 members. Since 1 July we have welcomed PP 
Cliff Garrett back into the Club. Unfortunately, due to work pressures, Umesh 
Bhargava resigned after almost 5 years of membership. Greg Bell has also 
resigned and has joined the Rotary Club of St Ives, which is closer to his home. 
Therefore, our current membership stands at 24 members.

We need to be constantly reminded to be on the lookout for potential new 
members. Every opportunity should be a Membership opportunity, including the 
Bunnings BBQs and our Club projects and activities.

Program
During the year we have had a variety of interesting guest speakers on a range 
of topics. Thank you to all those who arranged speakers for our Club meetings 
throughout the year.

Club Bulletin
Our Club Bulletin is of a very high standard and continues to provide all the 
details about our meetings, projects, events, activities, and a range of other 
information.

My sincere thanks to PP Ross Symons for spending countless hours producing a 
quality, informative Bulletin.

Public Relations
Our PR activities this year have revolved around the Fun Run, the Wine and 
Cheese Tasting Night, the Head Coil project, and the meeting held on 23 October 
2018 to promote donate life - Organ and Tissue Donation.
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The Fun Run continues to be widely promoted on Facebook. I am also sharing a 
few other relevant posts on Facebook.
As mentioned previously, members can assist greatly by “Liking” and “Sharing” 
our posts on Facebook.

PP Greg Muldoon

Club Administration Director 2018-2019
PR Director 2018-2019

 Community, International & Vocational Service
 Director’s Report

2018-2019

Director; PP Peter Lewis
COMMUNITY
The Club supported and participated in number of varied activities again in 
the 2018-19 Rotary year. Included below are also some donations made to 
worthwhile causes and charities –  although there was no actual physical 
involvement by RCRC members. However – they do come under the broad 
category of ‘Community’.

Royal North Shore Hospital MRI Head Coil
We were asked by the RNSH Fund-raising charity group – the Pink Ladies – to 
assist in the purchase of an important piece of equipment for the Medical Imaging 
Department. We approached all the local Rotary Clubs (in total 20 clubs from 
North Shore, City North, Upper North Shore, Norwest and Riverside) and had 
positive responses from Chatswood, Lindfield, Crows Nest and Northbridge. 
Roseville Chase donated $5,000 and together we raised $20,000 – including a 
District Grant from the Rotary Foundation. The Pink Ladies raised the balance of 
the funds with an amazing $58,000. 

The Rotary clubs’ contribution was presented at an RCRC Meeting on 9th 
October 2018 and representatives of the club’s attended an informal morning tea 
‘thank you’ at the RNSH on Monday 27th May. We are also hoping for an item in 
the North Shore Times.
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Drought Relief
In August, members of our club participated in fund raising for drought relief at the 
Chatswood Mall, Victoria Avenue.

Roseville Public School Fathers’ Day Breakfast.
On Friday 31st August 2018, we joined the Roseville Public School P&C in 
providing the annual Fathers’ Day BBQ Breakfast.

Hornsby & Ku-ring-gai Womens Shelter
In November 2018 we made a donation of $200 to the H&K Womens Shelter 
– the donation was connected to a function held by local Federal Member Paul 
Fletcher.

Prostate Cancer Foundation
In October 2018 we made a donation of $2,000 to the Prostate Cancer 
Foundation – related to the involvement of a past RC Rotarian.

Carevan
RCRC made a donation to Carevan of $1,000

Clean up Australia
Members of RCRC joined with 1st East Roseville Scouts and other volunteers 
at the Echo Point area on Sunday 3rd March. This has been a regular event for 
our club – and also the scouts. It is appalling to see the amount of rubbish that is 
removed from the area and foreshores each year.

1st East Roseville Scouts - 70th Anniversary
On Saturday March 30, representatives of the club attended the 70th Anniversary 
of the 1st East Roseville Scout Group at their headquarters.

Roseville Public School Mothers’ Day Breakfast
After many years of cooking the Fathers’ Day breakfast BBQ at Roseville Public 
School, this year we were asked by the P&C to help at a Mothers’ Day Breakfast 
on May 3 2019. This was another very successful community event and the team 
received enthusiastic thanks!

Graffiti Removal
RCRC Graffiti Busters Team continues to operate in the Roseville and Roseville 
Chase area (plus occasionally some bordering areas eg Lindfield) – removing 
illegal, vandal graffiti. The main participants are Peter Lewis, Peter Lefmann 
and Rotary Friend and PP John Hammond. We work with Ku-ring-gai Council 
and other organisations such as Ausgrid. Each year we join the National Graffiti 
Removal Day – although this year the date (Sunday 21st October 2018) clashed 
with other commitments. However, we did report our activity on numerous other 
days to the GRD organisers. 
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During the Rotary year July 2018 to June 2019, the Team has removed graffiti 
from 74 individual sites (many repeat locations) and from vandalised areas 
totalling approximately 179 square metres. This work has occupied the Team in 
probably a total of over 24 man-hours this year alone.

We received a contribution of $2,000 from Ku-ring-gai Council, and via the ‘Rotary 
Graffiti Removal Champion’ Roger Norman of Turramurra Rotary, we report 
quarterly to Ku-ring-gai Municipal Council on our graffiti removal work.
In all the Community events, we thank the numerous Friends of Rotary – partners 
and family members who have often assisted. With the Graffiti Busters, we again 
recognise the valuable support of Storage King at Chatswood for the generous 
complimentary storage of the Club’s graffiti-removal trailer (and also some RCRC 
document archives).

INTERNATIONAL
Our involvement in International projects has been low key this year – and our one 
contribution has been to join Northbridge Rotary in their East Timor project, where 
we are donating $5,000.

VOCATIONAL

The Club did not have any activities in Vocational Service during the year.

PP Peter Lewis

Community, International and Vocational Service Director
2018-2019
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Youth Service 
Director’s Report

2018-2019

Director; David Brand
                          

This year Youth Service has again had a busy and productive year. Many thanks 
to the Youth Services Committee, Ian Fraser, Ian Robertson and John Hartley for 
their efforts and support.

The range of activities that Youth Service has undertaken has again been very 
varied and was as follows:

1 – RAIC (Rotary Adventure in Citizenship) –Mari Watkins, a year 11 student 
from Roseville College attended RAIC which was held in Canberra on budget 
week from 30 March to 6 April 2019. Mari attended our Club Youth Night on 9 
April and gave a very impressive and illuminating speech about her experiences 
at RAIC.

2. – NYSF – (National Youth Science Forum) - Madeline Carmody of Roseville 
College attended the 2019 NYSF in Canberra in January 2019. She reported that 
the Forum was a great success and was very beneficial to her in considering a 
future career in science. Madeline was unable to attend our Club Youth Night due 
to school commitments. 

3. - RYLA – (Rotary Youth Leadership Award) Peter Taylor attended 2019 
RYLA in January 2019. Peter came to our Club Youth Night on 9 April and 
reported how stimulating and rewarding his attendance at RYLA was for him

4. – RYPEN – (Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment)
The Summer Camp was held on 1-3 February 2019. 5 Students – Shore-2, 
Killarney Heights – 2 and Killara High – 1 attended and the reports from the 
schools were that the students’ attendance had been very worthwhile.

5.- School Awards – Presentations were made to a total of 8 schools during 
September- December 2018. The award was generally given to the best all round 
student in Year 6 at each school.

6. -MUNA (Model United Nations Assembly) – 2 teams from SHORE were 
sponsored by our Club to MUNA 2019, held 15-16 June 2019.

Our SHORE tream comprising Finn McCredie, Tom Munns and Olivier Daish-
Gorge, representing USA, were judged to be the best of the 80 odd countries 
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competing, and will now progress to Canberra for the National MUNA  Assembly 
in August.

7. -Youth Night was held on 9 April 2019 when we had attendances and 
presentations by the persons who had attended RAIC and RYLA. 

8. - Schools Public Speaking and Essay Competition was held on 11 June 
2019 when students will attend and compete in public speaking and essay 
competitions.
Rebecca Frantz (Roseville Public School) was the winner of the written essay 
competition with her subject “Marie Curie”.
Stephanie O’Chee (Roseville Public School) was the winner of the public speaking 
competition with her topic “Living between Cultures”

9.- Mock Interviews – A number of our members attended mock interviews at 
Killara High on 10 April to assist students in their interview techniques.

10.- STEM – (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths). A number of our 
members  attended the STEM Day at Ravenswood College on 28 June 2019 
helping to supervise students in STEM competitions.
This is a very interesting activity to be involved with.

David Brand

Youth Service Director
2018/2019
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The Rotary Foundation 
Director’s Report

2018- 2019
Director;  PP Neil Howie

FOUNDATION GRANTS

District Grant- RNS Hospital MRI Head Coil project
•	 District Foundation approved our District Grant of $3,000 to help the 			 
	 RNSH Pink Ladies raise $70,000 for a new Head Coil for the MRI in 			 
	 the Imaging Department.
•	 Total funds of $15,000 donated by Roseville Chase RC ($4,900), The 			
	 Rotary Foundation ($3,000), Chatswood RC ($3,000), Crows Nest 			 
	 RC ($3,000), and Lindfield RC ($1,100) were presented to RNS 			 
	 Hospital at our Club meeting on 9 October 2018. A further amount of 			 
	 $5,000 was later donated by Northbridge RC directly to the RNSH 			 
	 Pink Ladies who funded the balance of the monies for the project.
•	 The grant from the Foundation was paid in two instalments with the final 		
	 amount received by the Club in late May shortly after the Head Coil became 	
	 operational at the hospital.
•	 Representatives from our Club, The Foundation and the other Rotary Clubs 	
	 attended a morning tea at the hospital on 27 May to see the new Head Coil 	
	 and the MRI unit in the Imaging Department. 

Foundation Global Grant - East Timor - Water and Sanitation project
•	 In June 2018 our Club agreed to contribute A$5,000 and to join with 			 
	 Northbridge RC in a Global Grant application for US$25,000 to build a 		
	 gravity water supply and sanitation facilities for a Junior High 				  
	 School, homes and the market place at Ermera in Timor Leste for a project 		
	 cost of US$35,000. 
•	 Barry Anderson and other Northbridge Rotarians visited the site in October 		
	 with Barry speaking to our Club about this project and other projects in East 	
	 Timor at our meeting on 13 November. 2018. 
•	 Approval of the Global Grant application and commencement of 			 
	 construction is anticipated in the next few months.

Foundation Evening
•	 At a joint Club Foundation evening on 14 May 2018, with Chatswood RC, 		
	 our guests were PDG David Rands, the District Foundation Chair and 		
	 the District Scholarships Chair, PDG Pam Pritchard from Turrumurra RC, 		
	 who introduced our speaker, William Chan. 
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•	 William, an Architect as our District Global Grant Scholar, in 2015-2016 at 		
	 the Politecnico in Milan studied innovative architectural and engineering 		
	 strategies for water and sanitation design in impoverished communities.
•	 The Club thanked PDG David Rands for his tireless efforts as District 			
	 Chairman in carrying out the important work of the Foundation and for his 		
	 outstanding leadership of the District Foundation team over the last 3 years.

FOUNDATION GIVING
Annual Programs Fund
This year the Club has paid A$ 4,000 as its annual contribution to the Annual 
Programs Fund.
In addition, it is anticipated that our members will personally contribute to the 
Annual Fund as Centurion members 

End Polio Now
This year the Club has paid A$2,000 as its annual contribution to the End Polio 
Now campaign.

Recognition of Paul Harris Fellows 
•	 At the Changeover Dinner on 10 July 2018, our immediate PDG Susan 		
	 Wakefield presented Peter McKeown, John Hartley and Peter Lefmann with 	
	 their second Sapphire Pins and Grant Campbell with his first Sapphire pin.
•	 At a later meeting in July  President Richard presented Michael Harrowell 		
	 with his certificate of recognition and badge as a Paul Harris Fellow.
•	 At our combined Foundation Evening with Chatswood RC on 14 May 2019, 	
	 PDG Pam Pritchard presented Neil Howie with his first Sapphire pin.

PP Neil Howie

Rotary Foundation Director
2018/2019
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Members Allan Farrar, Lori Farrar, Peter McKeown, Di Wilkinson

Social
Activities were organised to promote fellowship in the Club.

The First Dinner was at Tetas Lebanese Restaurant at Roseville Chase.
A great night of banqueting was had by all.

The Christmas Party took place at the Golf Club, with our Visit from St Nick
ably played by Friend and past member John Hammond. He gave out presents 
and disappeared. Arthur Marshall’s daughter entertained us with her beautiful
singing of unusual Carols. 

We had several Past members including Duncan and Susie who brought our 
ex-exchange student Carol Viotto who was visiting Australia for nearly 2 months. 
Gail Clarke, Sally Young, Richard and Lynn Wilmott, Stuart and Sandy Frith 
came too and joined in the fun. In keeping with the St. Nick theme we had little 
clogs to take home. It was so wonderful to see Carol again and she had a great 
night too.

We had another special night for our first meeting of the New Year. Carol was
about to go back to Brazil and gave us a talk about her visit and how she felt
Australia was her second home. We had a BBQ and salad outside for Dinner
with the staff cooking.

Then just after Anzac day President Richard arranged for us all to visit the NSW
War Memorial on a Monday evening.That was special. Dinner for the group
was at OhbarThai Restaurant almost across the road . Wow, we had lots of
great food to cap off a great night.

Sue Ward

Social Chairman 
2018-2019

Social  Events
Chairman’s Report 

2018-2019

Chairman; Sue Ward
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Club Treasurer’s Report 
2018 - 2019

Treasurer; PP Arthur Marshall
The No.1 Bank Account (Administration) stands at $8,248 as at the end of June 
2019.  All members of the club have paid their dues for the current year and the 
Club’s commitments to Rotary International, Rotary District 9685 and R.D.U. 
have been paid.

The No.2 Bank Account (Charity) stands at $24,977 as at the end of June 2019.  

During the year  the Rotary Club has made the following  charitable donations:  
For Community: Total $11,130
•	 $2,000 to The Prostate Cancer Foundation of Australia.
•	 $4,900 to RNS Hospital MRI Head Coil, together with $7,100 organised 		
	 from other Rotary clubs and a district Grant of $3,000 -  a total of $15,000.
•	 $500 to an Osteogenesis Imferfecta fundraiser by Belrose Rotary Club.
•	 $200 to the Hornsby Ku-ring-gai Women’s Shelter.
•	 $1,000 to Carevan Blacktown.
•	 $2,530 to Trundle School for Water Tank. 

For Youth: Total $ 6,965.80
•	 $1,980 supporting 6 attendees from 3 schools to RYPEN.
•	 $1,200 supporting an attendee at Rotary Adventure in Citizenship.
•	  $200 supporting Jamboree attendance from Cromehurst Scouts.
•	 $500.80 to School Awards.
•	 $1,550 for a student to attend the National Youth Science Forum.
•	 $660 for a student to attend MUNA.
•	 $875 for a student to attend RYLA.

For The Rotary Foundation: Total $6,000
•	 $4,000 annual donation.
•	 $2,000 for Polio Plus.

Main Fundraising to the account: Total $15,281
•	 $8,574 from Bunnings BBQs.
•	 $2,643 Fun Run earnings.
•	 $4,064 from Wine & Cheese Night.
PP Arthur Marshall.
Treasurer 2018/2019.
Note; There is a commitment yet to be paid of $5,000 towards the Water and 
Sanitation Project in East Timor. Joint project with Northbridge Rotary Club.
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Fund Raising 
Chairman’s Report

2018-2019

Chairman; PP Neil Howie
Committee;
Neil Howie, Mike Harrowell (Fun Run), Cliff Garrett, Malcolm Pilcher and Arthur 
Marshall

Introduction
One of the most important activities in our Rotary year is the planning and 
carrying out of fundraising necessary for our many charitable and service 
projects.

In the 2018-2019 year our fundraising relied primarily on:-
•	 partnering with a community group, the RNS Hospital Ladies Committee 		
	 (“the Pink Ladies”) five other Rotary Clubs and the Rotary Foundation 		
	 to fund the new MRI head coil for the Hospital’s Imaging Department;
•	 conducting frequent Bunnings BBQ’s throughout the year at Chatswood 		
	 and Belrose;
•	 holding our annual Fun Run from Castle Cove oval and through the streets 		
	 of Castle Cove; and
•	 holding a Wine and Cheese Tasting Evening at Roseville Public School in 		
	 partnership with Wine Selectors.

RNS Hospital MRI Head Coil project
A total of $20,000 was contributed for this significant project by Rotary through 
Roseville Chase RC ($4,900), instigating the fundraising and working in 
partnership with Northbridge RC ($5,000), The Rotary Foundation ($3,000), 
Chatswood RC ($3,000), Crows Nest RC ($3,000), and Lindfield RC ($1,100).

The RNSH Pink Ladies contributed the balance of $50,000 from their hospital 
fundraising activities for the project cost of $70,000.

Bunnings BBQ’s
The Club conducted 9 BBQ’s at Chatswood and Belrose for a net fundraising of 
$9,601.
The BBQ’s are not only are a major fundraising activity but they also provide a 
good opportunity for members, partners and friends of the Club to make a very 
positive contribution to Club activities and to enjoy catching up as they work. 
Special thanks to John Hartley for his invaluable efforts working with his van and 
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managing the set up/pack up/clean up each day and to Partytime Hire for their 
support over the many years that our Club has been doing the BBQ’s.

Many thanks also to Grant and Pam Campbell for co-ordinating the rosters and to 
Peter Lefmann for managing the bookings with Bunnings.

Fun Run
This year the Fun Run was held on Sunday 29 July 2018 and raised income of 
$2,643. A particular difficulty arose for participation numbers when a major Sydney 
run was rescheduled unexpectedly to the same day leading to a drop off in our 
runners. 

Our very special thanks to Mike Harrowell who has been the driving force behind 
the event and continues each year to seamlessly manage this significant project. 
The next event on Sunday 29 July 2019 will be a primary fund raiser for the Club 
and a big effort is required.

Wine and Cheese Tasting Evening
This year we held a new event in conducting a Wine and Cheese Tasting Evening 
in partnership with Wine Selectors on Saturday 6 April 2019 at the Roseville Public 
School Hall. Ninety-one people attended to enjoy a very successful evening with 
Wine Selectors providing a fine variety of excellent wines for tasting with cheeses 
and accompaniments provided by our Club. 

Ticket monies and our sales commissions were supplemented by a raffle of a long 
weekend use of a Mercedes Benz (donated by Mercedes Benz North Shore) and 
cartons of wine (donated by Wine Selectors) and by subsequent sales of leftover 
wine.

Special thanks to David Kelly and his team from Wine Selectors, Roseville Public 
School for use of their hall, Mercedes Benz North Shore, and Partytime Hire for 
donating equipment. 
Our net profit from the evening for fundraising was $4,063.

Summary of Funds Raised
Activity						      Amount ($)				   Total ($)
RNSH Head Coil (with Rotary Partners)	  20,000	
Bunnings BBQ’S	  				       9,601	
Fun Run	   					        2,643	
Wine and Cheese Tasting	   		     4,063	
Total												            36,307

PP Neil Howie 
Fundraising Chairman 2018/2019
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THE YEAR AHEAD - 2019/2020
This year we are continuing with the same President and with a few changes to 
the board.  The new board is as follows;
Vice Presidents,  Neil Howie.    Greg Muldoon.
Secretary,  Arthur Marshall.
Treasurer,  John Hartley.
Administration / Public Relations / Membership , David Brand.
Rotary Foundation / Fund Raising,  Neil Howie. 
Youth Service,  Greg Muldoon. 
Community / International / Vacational Service,   Peter Lewis.

Other significant Officers;
Program, Administrator  Allan Farrar.
Bulletin Editor,   Ross Symons.
Attendance Officer,   Peter McKeown.
Principal Sergeant at Arms,  Ian Garrard.

This year we have two Vice Presidents to share the President’s load and to enable 
me to take the holidays that  I have planned . I thank Neil and Greg  for sharing 
the load.

This year, as we could not get a program chair, I introduced a roster of members 
to arrange the meetings. Each member  will be responsible to find a speaker and 
looking after the speaker and coordinating with Ross the information required for 
the bulletin. Allan Farrar will manage the roster and ensure all meetings have a 
speaker. The roster for the first six months seems to be working with speakers 
arranged for most meetings. 

This year we intend to have full program similar to last year for youth ,the 
Foundation and Community. At present we do not have an international project but 
we are still committed to assist Northbridge Club with the East Timor project. We 
will look for something else.

On the fund raising front we are committed to the fun run in July and a joint golf 
day with Chatswood in October. Norm has suggested a garden party in the new 
year  We will  continue to run Bunnings BBQ at Chatswood and Belrose.

At present we are not committed to support any charity but  $17,000 is committed 
to youth and the Rotary Foundation. On the social front we will have the Christmas 
party in December and will organise some restaurant nights. 
We will need to discuss the future of the club . This will happen at the AGM. 
We look forward to an enjoyable year with the members participating fully when  
they can.
PP Richard Green
President 2019/2020.
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MEETING on 9  July (6.30 pm for 7.00 pm)

   
  Bulletin   Volume; 30              Issue  No; 1   9 July 2019

 

CLUB ANNUAL CHANGE OVER DINNER
Full Program on Page 2

NEXT MEETING - 16 JULY 2019

Update on the 2019 Fun Run being held on 21 July 

ROSEVILLE CHASE ROTARY FUN RUN
Sunday 21st July 2019

Register & Info @ www.rosevillechaserotaryfunrun.org.au

10KM FUN RUN
Starts 8.00am

5KM FUN RUN & WALK
Starts 8.10am

2KM FAMILY WALK
Starts 8.15am

Another Rotary Community Project

Castle Cove Park
Holly St, Castle Cove

REGISTER ONLINE
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Advise  Attendance Officer, Peter McKeown, on 0407 948 788 or email 
petermckeown8@bigpond.com  before 11.00am SATURDAY before the 
meeting. 
Any special dietary requirements, you or your guests, also advise Peter.

Date Meeting Program Introduction and 
Vote of Thanks

9  July Change Over Meeting MC Ian Garrard
16 July Fun Run Briefing and update PP Neil Howie
13 August Dallas Booth - Royal Commission into 

Financial Services
Allan Farrar

27 August DG Kalma McLellan - Official Club Visit
SHORE MUNA presentations

President Richard 
Green

LAST MEETING - 25 JUNE  2019

 				    
  	 6	 July		  PP Greg MULDOON

	 		 28	 July		  PP Ian FRASER

  	 9	 August	 PP John HARTLEY
	 		 15	 August	 PP Nick BROOKE
	 		 30	 August	 PP Peter McKEOWN

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 24 Attendance Percentage 54.16%

Members Present 13 Make-ups 0

Apologies 11 Guests Attending 0

Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 2

Guest Speaker 2 Visiting Rotarians 1

BIRTHDAYS - JULY  and AUGUST 2019

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULE;
Sunday 1 September; Chatswood

President Richard Green presents 
Stephanie O’Chee from Roseville 
Public School, with the Award 
for the public school speaking 
competition conducted by the club 
on 11 June 2019.

APOLOGIES FOR 2019/2020

Could all members please put Peter McKeown’s mobile 
number and email address in their phone contact list so 
that you can quickly and easily contact Peter with any 
apologies or advice of guests attending meetings.

MOBILE  0407 948 788
EMAIL     petermckeown8@bigpond.com
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The members, 
partners and Friends 
of the Roseville 
Chase Rotary Club 
congratulate Di Brown 
and David Brand on 
their recent wedding, 
and wish them a long, 
happy and enjoyable 
life together.

FUN RUN - ROLES, DUTIES, ACTIVITIES

FLYERS.
•	 All of Roseville Chas and Castle Cove suburbs have been letter boxed.
	 The area between Pacific Highway, Boundary Street, Warringah Rd and 		
	 Carnarvon Rd needs completion.
•	 Flyers have been left at Rebel, Westfield Chatswood, Fitness First Eastern 

Valley Way and Vision Gym in Lower Gibbes Rd East Chatswood.
•	 Cstle Cove and Roseville Public Schools have sgreed to include the flyer in the 

school newsletter going out before school holidays commence.

FUN RUN DAY DUTIES, JOBS AND ROLES.
Mike Harrowell’s email on 25 June attached an allocation of roles and jobs 
to some members, partners and friends. Please confirm with Mike (mike@
harrowell.com) and copy Neil Howie (neilhowie@bigpond.com) that you are 
available to undertake the role allocated to you for the fun run.

In Mike’s absence Neil Howie will conduct the session at the meeting on 16 July.
There are some decisions to be made and jobs to be done before the Fun Run;
•	 whether there is a BBQ or not
•	 Jobs to be done, or materials to be collected before Fun Run day.
Please refer to the attachment to Mike’s email for details and advise Mike and 
copy Neil, if you can assist ASAP.
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COMMITTEES
2019-2020

Club Administration	 	 Director;  David Brand
	 Program Manager			   Allan Farrar
	 Public Relations			   PP Ross Symons
	 Social					    Chairman; Allan Farrar, 
						      Lori Farrar, Peter McKeown, Di Wilkinson.

Vocational, Community 	 Director;  PP Peter Lewis
& International Service	 PP Bob Warland, Grant Campbell, Di Wilkinson
	 			   		  Peter Lefmann. 		
	 		

Youth Service	 		  Director;  PDG,  PP Greg Muldoon
         						      PP Ian Fraser,  PP Ian Robertson, Sue Ward, 
						      Avis Manoukian.
	

Rotary Foundation &		 Director;  PP Neil Howie
Funding				    	 Mike Harrowell, PP Malcolm Pilcher, PP Cliff Garrett,  		
						      PP John Hartley , Ian Garrard.					   
	

Membership 			   Director;  David Brand
						    
	

Sergeant-at-Arms	 	 Ian Garrard; Sue Ward, Allan Farrar.

Attendance Officer		  PP Peter McKeown.

Bulletin Editor			   PP Ross Symons.

Risk Management	 	 Allan Farrar.

Working With Children
Policy
Club Verification Officers		  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson

 Welfare Chairman		  Diana Wilkinson
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MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB

Our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary storage of our Graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by
Clarke Murphy Printing
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